

Senator John Le Fondré Chief Minister Cyril Le Marquand House The Parade, St Helier JE4 8UL

19 June 2018

Dear Chief Minister

## **Migration Policy**

I am writing to you in relation to the Migration Policy (P.70/2018), which is currently listed for debate by the States Assembly on 11th September 2018.

As you will appreciate, the Migration Policy is a key piece of government policy and a matter of significant public interest. My Panel therefore expects to undertake detailed scrutiny of the proposals contained within the policy.

At this early stage, we would like to establish your intentions in relation to the policy, mindful that it was lodged by the previous council of ministers. If you intend to maintain the policy for debate on 11th September, then we will make arrangements to commence our review in the coming weeks.

Yours sincerely

Senator Kristina Moore

Chairman, Corporate Services Scrutiny Panel